
OFFICIAL PROCEEDINGS OF THE MEETING 

OF THE BOARD OF COUNTY COMMISSIONERS 

OF THE COUNTY OF ST. LOUIS, MINNESOTA, 

HELD ON NOVEMBER 28, 2023 

The Board of County Commissioners of the County of St. Louis, Minnesota, met this 28th day of 
November 2023, at 9:34 a.m., at the City of Leonidas, Eveleth, Minnesota, with the following 
members present: Commissioners Annie Harala, Ashley Grimm, Paul McDonald, Keith Musolf, 
Keith Nelson, Mike Jugovich and Chair Patrick Boyle - 7. Absent: None - 0. 

Chair Boyle asked for a moment of silence in remembrance of all victims of violence, foreign and 
domestic; followed by the pledge of allegiance. 

Chair Boyle opened the meeting to persons who wish to address the Board concerning issues not on 
the agenda. Melissa Bell, of Duluth, said the Conditional Use Permit (CUP) issued to 6464 
Fredenberg Lake Road should be null and void. Ms. Bell said the county must rubber stamp gravel 

pit permits because no gravel permits have been denied since 2018. Ms. Bell also commented that 
one of the commissioners was rude and disrespectful during the November 14, 2023 County 
Drainage Authority meeting. Clayton Cich, of Fredenberg Township, said he watched the November 
14, 2023 County Drainage Authority meeting and commented that if more culverts were installed in 
the area, gravity would take care of the issue. Bruce Anderson, of Duluth, said that the Board of 
Adjustment is a weak, tired, and unapproachable board. Mr. Anderson said that the Board sits on the 
fence and refuses to commit. Dale Zamlen, of Eveleth, noted that he received his truth in taxation 
notice on November 25, 2023; however, the Virginia public meeting was held on November 20, 
2023. Mr. Zamlen commented on how tax increases have had a negative impact on him and said that 
his property taxes have doubled over the last seven years. Nathaniel Coward and Seraphia Gravelle, 
of Voices for Ethnic and Multicultural Awareness (VEMA), discussed the need for funding for the 
Chisholm Multicultural Center. 

At 9:55 a.m., a public hearing was conducted, pursuant to Resolution No. 23-489, adopted 
September 26, 2023, to consider adoption of the Fee Schedule for various county services for the 
year 2024. Breann Graber, St. Louis County Budget and Business Improvement Manager, gave the 
Board an overview of proposed fee changes. Chair Boyle asked if there were any governmental 
entities, supporters, opponents, or citizens who wished to speak regarding the proposed action; no 
one requested the opportunity to speak. At 10:02 a.m., Commissioner McDonald, supported by 
Commissioner Musolf, moved to close the public hearing. The motion passed; seven yeas, zero nays. 

Commissioner Nelson, supported by Commissioner Harala, moved that the St. Louis County Board 
adopts the 2024 Fee Schedule. Deputy Administrator Fritsinger noted that there were two typos on 
the original fee schedule and a revised fee schedule was presented to the Board for approval. The 

motion to approve the revised 2024 Fee Schedule passed; seven yeas, zero nays. Resolution No. 23-
614. 

At 10:05 a.m., a public hearing was conducted, pursuant to Resolution No. 23-534, adopted October 
24, 2023, to consider naming a point on Namakan Lake as "Whiskey Point" (Unorganized Township 
69-17). Deputy Administrator Brian Fritsinger commented that consistent with state law the county
is required to hold a public hearing. Deputy Administrator Fritsinger said the Minnesota Department
ofN atural Resources (DNR) had no concerns and would make the final decision regarding the name
change. Nyle Zikmund spoke in favor of the name change and commented that his grandmother
































































































